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Interior Document Includes Potential Monuments in Nevada 
(Washington, DC) – An internal U.S. Department of Interior document reveals that two areas within Nevada are under consideration for national monument designations.  The Antiquities Act of 1906 allows any U.S. President to bypass Congress to establish new or expand existing National Monuments.  U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R-NV) made the following statement on the Administration’s proposal.          
“Any federal action that could lead to limited access should be done in an open and public manner using extraordinary caution. Stakeholders, residents, and local officials should have ample opportunity to provide their input and opinions on the proposal—as well as to evaluate what the impact on local economies would be in the wake of a designation. The fact that this Administration is already circulating internal memos to bypass Congress and the public process is troubling.  There should never be a rush to develop proposals that will have long lasting impacts on the local communities and county residents.  The Administration should work closely with members of Congress in an open and transparent process before deciding to designate any national monuments,” said Heller.  
According to the Department of the Interior memo, the below areas are under consideration to be designated as National Monuments:
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